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22 February 2017
Dear Keith
Youth Hall (Lymat Building), Lytchett Matravers
I write on behalf of 1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group (1LMSG) to ask for the Parish Council’s (LMPC) assistance with regard to the 1LMSG’s investigation of redevelopment options for the derelict Youth Hall also known as the Lymat Building.
The investigation project that has been running for some years now is still lacking the important detail regarding the length of tenure, whether leasehold or freehold.  Without this critical detail the project cannot proceed.  We would like to send a joint letter from 1LMSG and LMPC to Dorset County Council (DCC) seeking this answer.  It is essential that we bring this investigation phase to a close and move on to firm decisions and action.
I attach a joint letter for your consideration.  For the Parish Councillors who are not familiar with the history of the investigation project, here are the summary facts and milestones:
· There is a 19 year lease from March 2007 between LMPC and 1LMSG for the current Scout Hall which is opposite the Library.  The current Scout Hall is generally considered to be too small and lacks storage space for Scouting equipment.
· The Youth Hall is in very poor condition and it is not achieving its principal purpose as a vibrant and lively youth facility for the village.
· In 2012 LMPC and 1LMSG wrote a joint letter to Dorset County Council (DCC) explaining that we had agreed to pursue the redevelopment opportunity together because of the many  benefits to both 1LMSG and the whole village community. 
· In 20112 DCC offered 1LMSG a 50 year lease term which is the same length lease as the PC has on the Youth Hall site.  DCC would not discuss a longer lease without the Scout Group first obtaining Planning Permission. 
· In May 2016, the 1LMSG was granted permission to demolish the dilapidated Youth Hall and replace it with a new building of similar proportions.  Based on approximate square meterage building rates, this rebuild could cost up to £250,000.  The current plans are very basic and architects have not yet been engaged, but the principle of redeveloping the site with a new village youth facility has been established.
· Representatives from 1LMSG and LMPC met with DCC at the Youth Hall in November 2016.  At the meeting DCC were unwilling to discuss possible lease lengths (or freehold) and DCC agreed to respond in due course.  We have heard nothing since.
We have members of the Scout Group who are enthusiastically wanting to get started on the fundraising challenge.  However, without a known length of tenure it is impossible to commence fundraising for a project which is not yet fully defined.  The Lytchett Matravers Village Plan endorses the double set of benefits from rebuilding the Youth Hall and then re-purposing the vacant Scout Hall site, so we assume LMPC remains supportive.
Please advise if the text of the joint letter is approved and I will provide a signed copy for your signature.
Thank you for your assistance
{Signed on original}
Phil Vivian
Chair of Executive Committee
1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group
